MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 2013 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: 
Cllr; Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller, Andra Jones, Eifion Smith, Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans, Gwyneth Davies, Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Apologies ere received from Cllr Nick McNally.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Christian Pateman. 

Matters arising;

Planning Ysbyty Ystwyth;

Mr Byron Jenkins has requested to attend a meeting to discuss the planning proposal for the plot opposite Maesglas Ysbyty Ystwyth. Cllr Ifan Davies will speak to Mr Jenkins and invite him to our January meeting.

Shooting Range: 

A meeting has been held between Mr Andrew Venables and Helena Douglas of WMS, Mr Mike Lewis of the Trawscoed Estate, Community Councillors, Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller, Andra Jones, Christian Pateman, the clerk and Cllr Ifan Davies on open access land being used as a shooting range above Ysbyty Ystwyth on the 2nd November. Councillors had a good look at the site and location of the targets and felt that the area being used was safe.  Mr Lewis told the group that the venture was legal and that the police were aware of it, and would continue to operate despite public objections. However this does not mean that access issues to the land over a restricted by way are legal and also there are animal welfare issues. 
An e-mail has been received from Wendy Campion, rights of way officer for Ceredigion County Council stating that if permission has been given by the landowner (Trawscoed Estate) then everything is legal and above board.

An e-mail was also sent from Mrs Helena Douglas attaching a copy of their factual information sheet to hand out to councillors explaining how the company works.

A meeting was held in Tregaron arranged by the FUW with the graziers and interested parties. This was attended by Cllrs Nick McNally, Andra Jones, Ifan Jones Evans, who was also there as one of the graziers. Cllr Ifan Davies also attended along with the Clerk. The graziers expressed their concerns about the firing range. Cllr Ifan Davies told the meeting that he would try and arrange a meeting between the graziers and members of Ceredigion County Council in the chamber in Aberaeron. 
The councillors were also told that the Cambrian News had been informed about the firing range, if approached by anyone the councillors were told not to comment.
Cllr Brian Thomas feels that the Community Council have explored all avenues with regard to this firing range and that there is not much more we can do at present. Councillors agreed.

Public Consultation meeting:
Public consultation meetings will be held over the coming weeks between Town and Community Council’s, the Leader and Chief Executive of Ceredigion County Council and senior members of staff to discuss the council’s budget for the next two years. There is a meeting on the 2nd of December in Tregaron secondary school and on the 28th November in the council offices Aberystwyth.

Cllr Gwyneth Davies would try to attend.

Donations;

Letters were received from the following groups, Llangollen International Eisteddfod and Urdd Gobaith Cymru.

There was no other business; the next meeting will be on Monday 20th January at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

